MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 12th JANUARY 2018 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL

Present:- Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. D. May, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. K. Haines and Cllr. J. Coussins
In attendance:- R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. P. Smith
Public Participation
Cllr. P. Smith advised that the possible construction of a large estate off Sales Lane, Winshill is still under consideration.    He also advised that there is to be a community conservation meeting – Tuesday 15th January at Repton Village Hall – 7.00pm to 9.00pm  
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION.

1/1/18
Apologies for absence

Received and accepted from Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. L. Chilton and Cllr. M. Stanton
2/1/18
Variation in order of business


No change deemed necessary
3/1/18
Declarations of members interest

None declared

4/1/18
Planning applications and decisions

54 Main Street (The Hawthorns)  Removal of Walnut tree – Pending

22 Main Street demolition and rebuilding of house – Pending


Peel Cottage – Removal of 10 Conifers and pruning of Cherry and Eucalyptus-pending

5/1/18
To confirm the non-exempt minutes of the meeting held on 8th Dec. 2017

Proposed by Cllr. D. May and seconded by Cllr. K. Haines – unanimous confirmation.
6/1/18     To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded


No change deemed necessary
7/1/18      Outstanding Matters.
The flower barrel recently damaged when the road was resurfaced had still not been    replaced although a letter from Derbyshire County Council had been received asking if there were any witnesses to the accident and if the name on the lorry or the registration number had been noted.
8/1/18      To receive the Clerks Report

A cheque had been received from Western Power Distribution for £73.17
9/1/18       To receive the Chairmans Report

Cllr. F. Hill advised that he would be attending the next safer neighbourhood forum at Ticknall
10/1/18     To receive reports from Parish Councillors
A check on the bonfire debris on the riverbank has been made but unfortunately the river was in flood.   A further check will be made.
Cllr. J. Shorthouse could not attend but had forwarded some information to be put to the meeting.  The Village Hall has recently been redecorated by Community Payback, a new window and curtains are to be fitted.   The amount held in the bank account  currently is £20,613.90 although the account for the window has still to be paid.
11/1/18      Recreation Field including Charity Football Match 

Many complaints had been received from residents close to the recreation field regarding the inconsiderate car parking in some cases actually blocking drives.
Whilst the Parish Council would encourage use of the recreation field it would ask if they could be given advance notice of any future events and that organisers show more consideration to local residents.
12/1/18      Dog Waste Bins

Problems had occurred over the last few months when the dog waste bins had not been emptied regularly.  Cllr. D. May promised to check them and the Clerk will speak to the relevant department at SDDC.
13/1/18      Common Land Security

The proposal to fit a barrier across Trent Lane still remains the best option in deterring access by travellers to the common land.   Cllr. F. Hill and Cllr. D. May have arranged a meeting with Mr. Holdcroft – local farmer in the hope that an agreement for a barrier can be made.   The Clerk has written to the four other essential users and one reply in agreement has been received.   The Clerk will write to the others again.
14/1/18       Budget for Precept

The amount to be requested as a precept was discussed with the councillors. The number of houses in the Parish will shortly increase dramatically when the estate off Dalebrook is completed and therefore the amount being paid into the coffers by ratepayers will increase proportionally .The Parish Council agreed that the Chairman and the Clerk should meet within the next few days to give full consideration to the amount requested
15/1/18        Risk Register

Cllr. F. Hill will re-issue the information to enable discussion at the next Parish Council Meeting
16/1/18
Finance


Accounts for payment     -  R. Parker   Allowable Expenses     £19.50






              Grant Thornton 
- Ext Auditors      £120.

To consider requests for funding under S 137 – None received.


None

17/1/18         The next Parish Council meeting is scheduled for Friday 9th February 2018 in      the Village Hall at 7.30pm    All are welcome
